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REACH for your future   Respect  Enterprise  Ambition  Confidence  Happiness 

As a GOLD Rights Respecting School we value learning ABOUT, THROUGH and FOR the rights enshrined in 

the UNCRC. We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of all our pupils.

 

Reaching Out
In December we focused on 
Global Goals:

December’s Right of the 
Month

Key Dates 
Please check the school 
calendar on the website 
for upcoming events.

Welcome to the final newsletter of 2023!

It has been a very busy and exciting term and it has been so 
wonderful to see all the learning that has taken place throughout the 
school. 

This month started with Computer Science Week with many 
workshops and visitors, including parents who came in to share how 
they use technology at home and at work. Thank you to Toni, 
Computing Lead, for organising such engaging events and 
supporting the children with their learning on how to use technology 
safely and effectively. 

We have also been incredibly impressed by all the children’s 
performance skills during the Christmas Shows. A very big thank you 
to all our dedicated staff and a special mention to Danielle, our 
Music teacher who has overseen all the performances! 

As we look ahead to 2024, I would like to draw your attention to the 
term dates for 2024 - 2025, which are up on the school website. We 
will be trialing a two-week half-term break in Autumn 2024 to 
promote the health and wellbeing of our school community. The aim 
is that a longer break at that time of year will reduce illness and 
fatigue over the course of a long term.

For more curriculum and news about your child's learning, do have a 
look at the Google Classroom and see below for more information 
about events this month.

From all the team at William Tyndale, I would like to thank all parents 
and carers for supporting your child/ren’s learning this term.

We wish you all a very restful and safe winter break. 

With best wishes

Sophie Gavalda

Head Teacher

https://www.williamtyndale-islington.co.uk/information-for-parents/school-calendar


Supporting Children with Anxiety

On Tuesday 16th January at 3.45pm, The School's Wellbeing 
Service will be running a parent workshop on supporting children 
with anxiety. 

Please do come along if this is something that affects you. The 
workshop will be held at school. Location to be confirmed.

Winter Reading Challenge 

The wonderful Winter Reading Challenge is 
back! This is a fantastic opportunity for children 
to continue to explore books over the holidays 
whilst supporting the local libraries. Children 
need to read 4 books from their library between 
1st December 2023 and 29th February 2024.  
There are certificates for all those who 
complete the challenge as well as a chance to 
win a special prize! All children who complete 
the challenge will be celebrated in our Golden 
Certificate Assembly.

For more information on the Winter Reading Challenge, and more activities 
taking place in Islington Libraries, please visit: 
www.islington.gov.uk/libraries.

http://www.islington.gov.uk/libraries


Computer Science Week

Computer Science Week was an incredible week full of 
workshops, tinkering, guest speakers and more! We were very 
happy to welcome 3 Discovery into school do a variety of 
workshops across the classes from vlogging and podcasting 
to stop motion and talking posters! 

Many classes were also very lucky to have some of our 
incredible parents come in to share their own experiences of 
working with or in the world of Computer Science. Thank you 
to all the parents who came in to support!



Churchill War Rooms Year 6 Trip

On Tuesday 5th December, Year 6 went to the Churchill War 
Rooms to support their learning about World War Two!

“We liked seeing where Churchill slept and it was cool to see 
the different artefacts from WW2” - Matteo & Tom

Digital Warriors 
Congratulations to all the Digital Warriors for achieving their Digital 
Leaders Badges over the past two weeks! The children had to prepare 
and teach a lesson on Online Safety around the school as well as 
completing the Childnet Digital Leaders programme. The Digital 
Warriors are very excited for their next challenge in the Spring term of 
creating something to help the world with our new micro:bits! 



Sports Hall Athletics

Congratulations to the Year 3 and Year 4 children who took part in 
the Sports Hall Athletics at City Sport this month and achieved 
second place! The children took part in indoor athletics field and 
running races. They received their silver medals this week - well 
done!

“On Thursday, we went to City Sport and did lots of athletics. It 
was a bit tough but not that tough. We all persevered and got 
medals for the second place! It was very fun and tiring at the same 
time. We definitely want to go to more events like this one.”

Eti & Gabriel Y3

“Early Thursday morning we got on the bus number 4 and arrived 
at the City Sport hall to take part in athletics. We did some relay 
races and obstacles and long jump. Our favourite were the relay 
races and the long jump. It felt so good once we found out that we 
came second. It was amazing to take part in activities outside of 
school.”

Alfred, Freddie & Zach Y4



Parent and Carer Workshops - 
please come along!
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Please register using this link:
Online Safety Webinar for Parents of Children Aged Five to Eleven Years

How can I keep my child safe online?

Parent Webinar: Creating a Safe Digital Playground for Your Child.

The online playground can be a tough environment for primary-aged 
children. Inspired by World Mental Health Day and Anti-Bullying Week, 
this term’s webinar will unite educators and parents to prepare children 
for the digital world.

We invite schools and parents to register for free access to our live 
webinar on Thursday, 23rd of October at 7pm (GMT). See link below. 

What are parental controls?

Parental controls are the names for a group of 

settings that put you in control of what content your 

child can see. Combined with privacy settings, these 

can help you protect your children from inappropriate 

content, online grooming, cyberbullying and other 

online safety issues.

Remember that parental control settings are only one part of online 

safety. Make sure to keep having regular conversations about their 

online lives to stay on top of any issues that come up.

Link to: 

Parental Controls & 
Privacy Settings 
Guides | Internet 

Matters

https://natterhub.com/online-safety-parent-webinar
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/our-work/public-engagement/world-mental-health-day
https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying#:~:text=Anti%2DBullying%20Week%202023%20will,bullying%20this%20Anti%2DBullying%20Week.
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/guide-to-encourage-kids-to-share-their-digital-lives/
https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/guide-to-encourage-kids-to-share-their-digital-lives/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/




PUNCTUALITY and ATTENDANCE
Punctuality

Children are happier when they arrive punctually at school and their learning gets off to 
a fine start. We have many incentives to encourage children to arrive punctually, including 
certificates and medals. 

Please remember:

● The school gates open at 8.45am and children are able to go straight to their classes.
● School starts at 8.55am but we give you a 5-minute grace period to account for exceptional circumstances; therefore, 

any child arriving at or after 9am will be marked late.

Timings for the end of the day will be as follows:

Nursery door will open at 2.50pm. (Children not collected by 3 will incur a charge.) Reception and Year 1 doors will open at 
3.25pm.

● Year 2 line up outside the Reception play area at 3.30pm, flanking the fence in front of the hand washing trough, by 
the office as you come down the lane from Upper Street. 

● Years 3 – 6 will be brought down to the playground at 3.30pm. Please could parents wait near to where their child’s 
class lines up, avoiding bottlenecking by the new extension of the Morris Building. Children will not be dismissed as 
they come out and down the stairs – only from their line.

● Any children not collected on time will be taken to Kids’ Club where a charge will apply from 3.40pm. 

It is really important to a child’s feeling of security that they are brought in regularly and that parents arrive and depart promptly 
once they are settled. Children who arrive late can become distressed and find it hard to settle to their activities. Again, at 
home time, please collect your child promptly as they can become very anxious if you are late.

Please find further information in the Parent and Carer Handbook on the school website.

Attendance

The school and Educational Welfare officers monitor attendance on a regular basis. We expect 
children to have at least 95% attendance. If your child’s attendance falls below 95% then 
the Educational Welfare Officer will contact you. A child is considered a persistent 
absentee once their attendance falls to 90%.

Please let us know of any changes in your child’s home life, routines or health that may affect 
their attendance or punctuality at school, so we can support you accordingly. If you would like 
any more details about punctuality and attendance, please see Penny in the school office.

We award children medals and badges for 100% attendance and 
punctuality over a term and for over the whole year. Well done 
and thank you to everyone who continue to help reduce our 
absences, cooperating with procedures required by the 
Department for Education (DfE).

What do I do if my child is sick?

1. If your child is sick please inform the school office 
on the first day of absence.

2. On your child’s return to school please bring a 
note to the school office explaining why your child 
was absent. If your child is absent directly before 
or after a holiday you will need to bring in medical 
proof to support the absence.

 

What if I need to apply for leave during term time?

Any leave of absence has to be applied for, four weeks in 
advance, using the appropriate forms from the school 
office; each case is reviewed individually but please be 
aware that absence will be authorised in only the most 
exceptional of circumstances. Holidays during term time 
will never be authorised.

·

 Any unauthorised absence may result in an 
immediate penalty notice of £60 per parent per child 
from Islington’s Educational Welfare Department.

What about medical appointments? 

Please try to avoid making dental or medical appointments for 
your child during the school day; if an appointment is absolutely 
necessary please show your appointment card (preferably in 
advance) to the school office as evidence for this absence.

https://www.williamtyndale-islington.co.uk/information-for-parents/welcome-information


Selling or renting your property? 
Use David Astbury’s referral incentive 

to raise money for the school!
Referral Incentive 

To support fundraising for the school, we will give the school a percentage of our fees 
for properties referred to us by you the parents, guardians or William Tyndale staff 
across deals completed in Sales and Lettings. *Terms and conditions apply, contact 
us for full details.

FREE Property Management LIMITED TIME OFFER - 3 months

For a limited time, we are offering FREE Property Management services for 3 
months. *Terms and conditions apply, contact us for full details.

Free Market Valuation

Homes Values accurately sell faster. We offer a FREE no obligation market valuation. 
Our team’s local knowledge and expertise will ensure that we sell or rent your 
property at the best possible price and in the shortest possible time.

Please contact a member of our friendly team at the Islington office for 
more information!

Tel: 020 3151 0777

https://www.davidastburys.com/

https://www.davidastburys.com/


Hi, my name is Rachel and I’m the Children’s Commissioner for 
England.

I have launched this survey, The Big Ambition, to hear from all 
children and young people in England aged between 6 and 18 years 
old. Adults can answer on behalf of a child or young person aged 0 to 
18 years old.

I will use this survey to take children and young people’s views to the 
Government.

Everything you tell me will be kept private, and you don’t have to 
answer any question if you don’t want to. To find out more, visit my 
website.

Remember, there are no right or wrong answers. Just answer honestly!

 Dame Rachel De Souza

Children’s Commissioner for England 

http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/the-big-ambition


Support Services

Corinne, Pastoral Lead, has collated some useful services available to parents. This is not an exhaustive list and 
do continue to contact the school if you require support.

 

Islington Bright Futures, Early Help 
5-19 (school-age to 19 years)

https://directory.islington.gov.uk/kb5/islington
/directory/service.page?id=txWgdPi-Gz0

Islington

Bright Start Family Support Service

Parents-to-be and parents and carers of 
children under 5 years

Find Your Islington | Bright Start Family 
Support Service

 

 

Islington Parenting Programmes

 Parenting Programmes in Islington

 

Islington

Benefits and Financial Support

 
https://www.islington.gov.uk/children-and-famil

ies/benefits-and-financial-support

 

Support Numbers

Emergency Services

999

Islington Children’s Social Care

020 7527 7400

Domestic Violence National Helpline

0808 200 247

 NSPCC   0800 800 500
Childli

ne 0800 1111

“ERIC is the national charity dedicated to improving children’s bowel and bladder health. 
Our mission is to reduce the impact of continence problems on children and their families.”
The website has lots of information about toileting issues such toilet anxiety, potty training, bowel 
and bladder problems. It offers lots of practical advice around how to support your child, 
webinars and a HELPLINE.

www.eric.org.uk

https://directory.islington.gov.uk/kb5/islington/directory/service.page?id=txWgdPi-Gz0
https://directory.islington.gov.uk/kb5/islington/directory/service.page?id=txWgdPi-Gz0
https://directory.islington.gov.uk/kb5/islington/directory/service.page?id=oYzOeiLheaA
https://directory.islington.gov.uk/kb5/islington/directory/service.page?id=oYzOeiLheaA
http://directory.islington.gov.uk/kb5/islington/directory/service.page?id=GOa1wRnKc_E
https://www.islington.gov.uk/children-and-families/benefits-and-financial-support
https://www.islington.gov.uk/children-and-families/benefits-and-financial-support
http://www.eric.org.uk







